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Demographic and Business Support 

In October, department staff supported the promotion of Amherst as a great place to live, work and 

play through the following activities: 

 The Spirits Walk event on the evening of Friday, Oct. 26 drew approximately 250 people 

to the stores and restaurants of downtown Amherst. Each participating location offered a 

treat to shoppers and four locations hosted craft breweries and distilleries. Following the 

event, surveys were sent to participating merchants and shoppers. All of the respondents 

stated that they enjoyed the event and that they liked the atmosphere created by people 

walking around town on a Friday evening. Suggestions for improvement included getting 

more merchants to participate, adding live music, and adding an attraction such as a 

haunted house. The most interesting feedback was the number of people who reported 

visiting shops and restaurants for the very first time during the event. Many merchants saw 

more than 160 new customers in just four hours! With holiday shopping only weeks away, 

this event was a great opportunity to show people what Amherst merchants have to offer. 

 

 Gift guide two-page spread in At Home on the North Shore magazine. Merchants 

throughout town were offered an opportunity to submit an item for a two-page 

advertisement in the winter issue of At Home on the North Shore magazine. This lifestyle 

magazine will be distributed to 28,000 households in Pictou and Colchester counties, 

offering an excellent opportunity to draw shoppers from these areas. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Respond to Business Investment Opportunities 

A “people recruitment” booklet was developed with input from recent new residents and long-time 

community members. Designed to coordinate with our backdrop, the “Live in full colour” booklet 

seeks to attract professionals and entrepreneurs from other parts of Canada.  

No site selection inquiries were received in October. 

 

Support initiatives at the Community Credit Union Business Innovation Centre 

A new small business lending library was established in the Hub Networking room, with books 

donated by the centre’s partner organizations. 

The centre is exhibiting watercolour paintings by Frederick Nicholas and photographs by Gisli 

Sigtryggsson. New local artists will be featured on a rotation throughout the year. 

A small boardroom table was added to the Hub Networking room, with very positive feedback from 

partners and other users of the building. 

 

Increase the Impact of Tourism on the Local Economy 

Historic walking tours and horse-drawn carriage tours wrapped up at the end of October. 

Opportunities for autumn and winter tourism packages and events are being developed in 

partnership with Amherst businesses. 


